The Language Testing Research Colloquium (LTRC) took place in New York City, USA from 5-9 June 2023, with more than 3,000 attendees. The theme was Language Assessment for a Global, Digital and More Equitable Era. There were dozens of parallel sessions as well as plenary sessions, poster sessions and works-in-progress with a focus on research in language testing and assessment.   Many of these sessions were on the use of Artificial Intelligence (AI) in test development and test administration.  Of possible interest to the BILC testing community is the use of remote proctoring for at-home testing.  Two examples of remote proctoring presented were for the International English Language Testing System (IELTS) and the Duolingo English test.  Since remote proctoring is here to stay, Dr Benjamin Kremmel, from the University of Innsbruck, and his team are studying current practices for at-home testing and are developing a validation/evaluation framework for remote proctoring.  Also related to the University of Innsbruck is that the 2024 will be held there from 1-5 July.  
